# SAILS NEWS

November 2018 · Sparta Alternative Independent Learning School · 608-366-3430

### Welcome Students and Families!



Our staff is excited to welcome new and returning students!

We are looking forward to an enjoyable and productive school year!

#### Get Connected!

We are on Facebook!



Like us for more photos and school updates!

## SAILS Welcomes Educational Assistant

We are excited to welcome our new educational assistant to our district Mrs. Tiffany Borgwardt.

Mrs.Borgwardt has 8 years working in the education field. Mrs. Borgwardt enjoys running and spending time with family.



Tiffany Borgwart

Mrs.Borgwardt has been happily married for one year and had just purchased her first home in July! Welcome to SAILS, Mrs. Borgwardt

#### STUDENT SPOTLIGHT



Cassandra is a senior and will be graduating in 2019!

In her spare time, Cassandra works at Walmart. Cassandra is involved in choir and performed in the high school musical Cinderella

# CLASSROOM INFO

# TRICK

SAILS was visited by Pre-K students in costume!



Handing out candy and admiring the creative costume choices made for an extra cute Halloween Day!



## Involvement with our Community

SAILS students
experienced what
the process is like
during the
election period
and got a chance
to watch voting
take place.



Sails students' got the opportunity to volunteer and set up for the Mr. Science presentation. Students also got the opportunity to meet Mr. Science himself!

# Deke Slayton Memorial Space and Bike Museum



# Life isn't about waiting for the wind to change – it's about adjusting your SAILS!



#### STUDENT SPOTLIGHT

Grey has recently transferred to our school as a junior. In Grey's freetime, he enjoys art and drawing.

Grey Rhodes says
"Sails provides a
way to succeed and
a learning
environment that
helps with being
less anxious. He
says the self-paced
of the independent
learning makes him
have less anxiety."

The staff at SAILS appreciate Grey's eagerness to learn.

## A Visit with our pen-pals

Mrs. Anderson's SAILS students have been Pen Pals with Mrs. Guns students since the beginning of the school year. Both teachers agree that the letter writing helps to strengthen the writing skills of their students. SAILS students went over to visit their Pen Pals and hang out with them in their classroom. Lots of questions, laughter and fun for all!





## Early Graduates!



As of the end of Trimester One, SAILS has seen 12 students officially complete all required high school credits!

We are looking forward to a successful second Trimester!